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Helen Dand

To: OConnor, Mollie (DTI)

Cc: Seb Grose; Janaki Benson

Subject: SCAP Re-Referral - DA 24029819 - 162-166 Gouger St, Adelaide 

Attachments: CoA - Flood Mapping Plan.pdf

Hi Mollie  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the re-referral of the application relating to the development at 
162-166 Gouger Street Adelaide (ID 24029819). We note the applicant has uploaded an email summary in 
the Plan SA portal which responds to some of the original comments Council provided on 15 October 2024. 
 
The comments below are in addition to the previous City of Adelaide referral response dated 15 October 
2024 which still stand where relevant. 
   
Below are our further comments with each number corresponding to the dot points referred to in the 
applicant’s response: 
 

Infrastructure and Assets 
1. Statement is a request by Council to provide compliant footpath as per AS 1428.1 (DDA) 
2. Applicant should refer to Council’s response to point 1 i.e. Council requesting level at boundary 

provide compliant footpath as per AS 1428.1 
3. Council comment relates to providing levels each side of the doorways noting width of doorways 

will require different levels each side to match existing and maintain longitudinal falls 
4. Noted 
5. Council seeks confirmation from architect/developer 
6. Council seeks confirmation from architect/developer/services engineer 
7. Council seeks confirmation from developer/services engineer 

 
Stormwater/Flooding 
1. Proponent is responsible for addressing hazards/flooding evidence required overlay. Council 

provided catchment plan (attached) and stormwater information to assist. However, Council is 
not responsible for undertaking the assessment. The State Government flood mapping is 
attached which may assist. 
Please refer to the attached flood plan for Council most recent available flood information in 
1%AEP storm event – existing scenario. A few of the peak flow depth and peak ponding depth 
are acquired and design shall provide min 300mm freeboard to this flood flow depth in different 
locations. 

2. Noted, calculation indicated the peak flow in 1% AEP storm event will exceed the existing 
Ø225mm outlet pipe hydraulic capacity for both Storr Street and Oakley Street. Should be 
upgraded outlet pipe size to minimum Ø375mm pipe as it does not have capacity to 
accommodate the discharge. 

3. Noted 
4. Noted 

 
If you have any queries or concerns, please contact me. 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Helen Dand 

Senior Planner – Development Assessment, Regulatory Services 

T 8203 7728   E h.dand@cityofadelaide.com.au       
 

Kaurna Country 

Colonel Light Centre 

4th Floor, 25 Pirie Street, Adelaide, South Australia, 5000 
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City of Adelaide

Gouger Street Revitalisation 

Figure 3.6 - 1% AEP FLOOD MAP - EXISTING SCENARIO
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